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Dear Player / Parent / Guardian / Supporter, 
 
 
Subscriptions 2019/20 
 
Our key philosophy is for children to enjoy their football. We are open to children of all abilities and our 
Team Managers actively encourage the involvement of all children wherever possible.  
 
Our teams operate in the Huddersfield Junior Football League, with our season culminating in a 
presentation evening where every child is rewarded for their efforts and every child receives a club trophy. 
 
There is no signing-on fee required from you, just a commitment to pay a modest weekly or monthly 
subscription during the playing season and to abide by the club rules and policies.  We believe we are still 
the cheapest Club in the area and subs go towards the purchase of equipment needed for matches and 
training, kits, league fees, insurance, pitch fees, trophies for presentation evening – these are just a few of 
the items that need to be paid each year.   
In addition to this, we do not charge for kits. Our trophy bill alone came to more than £1,550 last season. 
 
Subs this year need to be paid monthly whether you attend training every week or not. This is to secure 
revenue to the club and works out at £12.00 monthly to be paid on the first of every month. 
 
We need to collect subs from all parents promptly to fund these commitments, otherwise the Club could not 
continue.   
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Horrocks 
Club Secretary 

07910 379835 
07734 388336 
07709 700773 
01422 363347 
 

Ian Lockyer 
Lisa Horrocks 
Claire Armstrong 
Alex Abel 
 

12 Park Close, Halifax, West Yorkshire, HX2 0RG  
All correspondence to the above address to be made c/o The Secretary 

Affiliated to the West Riding FA Established 1989 


